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USDA Rural Development Awards Check for New Wastewater System and Celebrates June Homeownership Month in Conger
CONGER, Minn., June 20 – The city of Conger and five of its residents received special recognition during a ceremony today.
Officials from the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Rural Development program visited Conger to award the city a $795,025 check for its recently completed wastewater system. Also honored were three long-time Conger homeowners who used Rural Development financing to connect to the new sewer system.

“Today’s program shows the positive impact Rural Development programs make in a community,” said Charles Phillips, who manages Rural Development’s offices in nearby Faribault and Austin. “Conger now has a modern sewer system and Rural Development was able to assist these homeowners here today with financing to connect to the system.”
During June Homeownership Month, USDA Rural Development recognizes individuals and families throughout Minnesota that have used they agency’s home purchase and home repair programs. In Conger, Russell and Lavon Anderson, Rolind and Patricia Somnis and Ida Hruza used Rural Development’s home repair program to finance much-needed home repairs and to connect to the new sewer system.

Rural Development provides low-interest loans to low-income homeowners living in rural areas to make home repairs and remove safety and health hazards. The maximum loan is $20,000 with a one percent interest rate. Grants are available to homeowners over the age of 62. The maximum grant is $7,500.

The city of Conger, population 147, recently completed the installation of sewer collection lines and a two-pond treatment system. Before the new system, the city used individual septic tanks which were failing and in violation of Pollution Control standards.
Two State of Minnesota agencies partnered with Rural Development on the project. The Public Facilities Authority Total Maximum Daily Load grant program awarded a $544,875 grant and the Department of Employment and Economic Development’s Small Cities Development grant program awarded $583,000.

Since 2001, USDA Rural Development has invested nearly $1.3 billion in Minnesota through its Single-Family Housing program and over $223,000 through its Water and Wastewater programs. Rural Development administers over 40 programs in all and has invested nearly $4 billion in Minnesota since 2001.

More information on Rural Development programs can be found at www.rurdev.usda.gov/mn, or by calling the local office in Austin at (507) 437-8247.
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“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and 

Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-5964 (voice or TDD).
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